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April 22, 2024 

 

Anthony Verrelli, Executive Director  

Mercer County Improvement Authority 

2nd Floor 

80 Hamilton Avenue  

Trenton, New Jersey 08611  

 

Dear Mr. Verrelli: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Mercer County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated 

March 28, 2024 and received on April 9, 2024. This Plan Amendment is to rectify the Block and 

Lot numbers of the Hamilton Class B/C Ecological Facility. The Township of Hamilton is 

requesting the facility’s Block 2163 and Lot 5 designation be revised to reflect this update from 

the previously designated Block 499 and Lot 15 to make the County Plan consistent with their 

Class B/C approval. The facility is located at 1360 Kuser Road, Block 2163, Lot 5, in Hamilton 

Township. It should be noted that there is no other proposed change to the facility within this 

application. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the application to amend the Mercer County Solid Waste 

Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the request to rectify 

the Block and Lot numbers of the Hamilton Class B/C Ecological Facility is hereby approved 

through an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6:11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or James 

Pellegrini at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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